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22 October 2010
Dr. Adam Ledgeway
Downing College 
Regent Street 
Cambridge CB2 1DQ
Dear Dr. Ledgeway:

We are grateful for your part in creating the Report of Examiners for the MSt and MPhil in General Linguistics and Comparative Philology in 2009-10.  Your report was discussed by the Faculty Board in its meeting in October 2010.
Your report raised three issues:

· Texts for papers C(iii) and D(iii): We are grateful to the examiners for raising this issue.  We have modified the Graduate Handbook and the Staff Handbook to clarify the requirements and process of submission of texts for both students and supervisors.

· Repercussions of changes in pass and distinction marks for MSt and MPhil: We note with regret that the new system entails a great deal more work on the part of the internal examiners as well as the markers than the previous system.  
· Handling of results for candidates choosing between resitting the MPhil examinations and being awarded the MSt: We agree that the current situation, whereby candidates may not be notified immediately that they have not been awarded the MPhil, is unsatisfactory and upsetting for the candidates involved.  We are happy that the Proctors will be asked to investigate this issue, and we would welcome a decision to reverse the ban on communication of results immediately after the final Examiners’ meeting.

We look forward to working with you again as external examiner for our Master’s programmes.

Yours sincerely,

Mary Dalrymple






